City of Haines Newsletter
December 2017
Welcome to your City’s newsletter. In an attempt for better communication, your Mayor, City Council and City employees would like to give updates and announcements for the benefit of the citizens. The newsletter is now posted on the City web site at: www.cityofhainesor.org.  
Haines Christmas 2017

Community Christmas Tree Lighting will take place in the Haines City Park 4:00 pm December 16th. Santa will be here 4:00 pm – 6:00 pm for pictures. There will be a small pit fire to stay warm, hot chocolate and cookies will be available. Hay rides will be given around town to view the local Christmas lights from the Haines Christmas Lighting Contest. 

Haines Christmas Lighting Contest
Be a part of the hometown Christmas Lighting Contest. Sign up at the Haines Sell-Rite before December 13th to enter the contest. Properties within the city limits will be judged on December 15th. The winners will be announced at the Community Tree Lighting. If you have any questions contact the Haines Sell-Rite at 541-856-3200.

Snow Removal Reminders
Please get prepared for winter and the possibility of another winter with heavy snowfall. Start by removing any items that are on the City rights of way that could hinder snow removal. Garbage cans need to be stored on your private property except for garbage pickup day. The City is not responsible for any items damaged during plowing that are located on the City rights of way. Please see complete snow plowing policy on back page.
Water Meters
The City would like to remind residents that the water meters are City property. If you need to have your water shut off or turned on at the meter for plumbing repairs, please contact City Hall at 541-856-3366 for assistance. In case of an emergency outside of normal office hours you may contact the public works at 541-910-0708. Please be advised that if you chose to shut off or turn on the water at the meter you are responsible for any damages that may occur and you will be charged for the repairs. The majority of the water services have not been turned off for years so they are more likely break. Remember if the City breaks it, the City pays for the repairs, if you break it you will be charged for the repairs. 
Important Notice-Recycle Center Can No Longer Accept Mixed Plastic
The Haines Recycle Center and the Baker Sanitary Recycle Center are no longer be able to accept mixed plastics for recycling. Remember that dumping items at the recycle center that are not accepted materials is illegal.
Landfill Schedule
The Landfill is open the first and third Saturdays of the month. The hours of operation are 9:00 am to 1:00 pm. The Landfill will be open December 2nd and December 16th this month. Closures are possible due to weather conditions so please check for updates at 541-856-3366 and press #2 for Landfill.
2017 Dog License/ATV License

It is a requirement to have your dog(s) licensed with the City of Haines. If you have unlicensed dog(s) you are in violation of the City's Dog Ordinance and could be subject to a fine. Licenses can be purchased at City Hall, please bring proof of current rabies vaccination. In order to ride an ATV on City Streets it must be licensed with the City. Licenses can be purchased at City Hall for $5.00 and must be renewed annually. The 2017 licenses will expire December 31, 2017, the 2018 licenses will be available for purchase in mid-December.
Meeting Information

The next Council Meeting will be held December 19, 2017 at 6:00 pm at City Hall.  Thank you for reading and until next time, enjoy living in Haines. 
City Contact List
Mayor Jim Brown: 541-519-0334


Council President Katie Jones-Bedolla: 541-856-4054


Councilor Ken Bain: 541-519-4825


Councilor Connie Pound-Lewis: 541-856-3347

Councilor Don Adcock: 541-403-0476

Councilor John Shurtleff: 541-519-5264

Councilor Lisa Whited: 541-856-3688

Public Works Brandon Fry: 541-910-0708  

City Recorder Valerie Russell: 541-856-3366 
HAINES POLICY FOR SNOW PLOWING AND EMERGENCY RESPONSE

1. If we experience a snowfall of 4 inches or more, the City will plow on non-regularly scheduled workdays.

2. The City is not responsible to clean out private driveways.

3. The City is not responsible to plow State Highways or County Roads.

4. The City does not have the resources to sand.

5. The City will normally plow at night, except in extreme situations.

6. School bus routes and collectors are priority streets to be plowed first.

7. Drifting snow can cause a need for non-regularly scheduled workday plowing if it creates a danger

8. The City will, when possible, widen out/clean up the next regular workday after a snowfall if it has not snowed again.

RESIDENT POLICY FOR SNOW REMOVAL WITHIN PUBLIC RIGHT-OF-WAY

 Snow on private property is not to be moved onto the City streets. If this occurs and creates a road hazard to the traveling public, the person completing the action could be liable in the event of an accident that results in injury or property damage.

· Do not accumulate or pile snow on or around the water meters. It may inhibit us from stopping a water leak or thawing a meter.

· Do not move your snow onto your neighbor’s property or into alleys.

· Snow removal must not inhibit access to public utilities, i.e. phone pedestals, power meters, sewer manholes, and sidewalks.  

During extreme cold weather conditions, it is advisable to leave cold water running a trickle to help keep pipes and water mains from freezing.

The City of Haines is an equal opportunity employer and complies with section 504 of the rehabilitation act of 1973 and the Americans with disabilities act.
